
 

 

 

A note from the Head 

 

Tel: 01769 580512 

Friday 7th July 2023 

Kings Nympton Weekly Newsletter 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton     admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

What a lovely week at Kings Nympton.  We were so proud of 

our Year 6s on Sports Day, the care and compassion they 

showed to the Preschool children was just lovely to see. They 

really stepped up to the mark. The children gave it their all and 

put 100% effort into each event, it was a very close result in the end. Thank you to 

Mrs Miali for organising the day and to all the staff who made it such a great day.  

Well done to all involved. 

A huge thank to the ‘Friends of Kings Nympton’ for organising and running the 

summer fete, they raised over £1400.  WOW! Thank you to everyone who came 

along and supported the event. To organise an event like this in such a short space 

of time is amazing.  Thank you again. 

It was lovely to see Class 1 here on Wednesday, ready for their beach trip with 

Year 1 at Winkleigh. They had a fantastic day rock-pooling, building sandcastles 

and just having fun on the beach.  The weather was not quite as hot as last year 

but this did not stop the fun. 

And then on Thursday, it was lovely to see our Year 4s in Winkleigh for their Wild-
wood Escot residential, they were so excited! Seeing the pictures of them through 
the day and into the evening was great, so many exciting activities.  It really was a 
fun filled couple of days.  Thank you to Miss McLean for organising the trip and to 
Mrs Blacker and Miss Parsons who have now accompanied us on every residential 
so far this year.  Thank you so much for giving up your time. 

 

Have a lovely weekend 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 10TH JULY 2023 

Saturday 8th July 
 Deadline for booking school meals and before school club on 

the Gateway for w/c 17th July 

Monday 10th July 

 PE lesson: Class 2 

 Tony Williams Art Presentation: Class 2 

 Deadline - Yr 6 Wake Park Payment 

Tuesday 11th July 

 

 Moving up day (Preschool Parents please see email) 

 Year 6 Transition day at Chulmleigh 

 

Wednesday 12th July 
 From 9.15am -11.00am Preschool Stay & Play  

 Forest School - Class 1 

Thursday 13th July 

 PE lessons: Class 2 

 Year 6 Surf Residential - 9am Drop off at Winkleigh  

 FOKNS Ice Lollies - From 3:30pm 

Friday 14th July 
 PE lessons today: Class 1 

 Year 6 Surf Residential - 2pm collection from Widemouth Bay  

Saturday 15th July 
 Booking school meals and before school club on the Gateway for 

Sept TBC 

Emails sent this week:  Spellings, Parents Evening, Kit List Yr6 Wake Park, Preschool reminder of moving up day.  



 

 

 
NEWS FROM THE PRESCHOOL 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

Preschool 

 
Another wonderful week in the Preschool! Firstly well done to all the children that took 
part in sports day on Monday. Tammie was very impressed with you all. This week we 
have been focusing our learning around the book 'Sharing a shell' by Julia Donaldson. 
The children have enjoyed exploring shells, drawing shells, making patterns in the play 
dough, counting shells and finding the correct numeral to match and they have created 
spiral shapes using coloured sand. We also enjoyed excavating frozen sea creatures 
from blocks of ice!  
 
Have a super weekend.  

 

Mrs Stapley and the Preschool team 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

This week has been a busy one. We had sports day on Monday and luckily, the weather stayed dry for 

us. This meant we could complete our athletics activities in the morning and then have the races in the 

afternoon. Well done to all the children for their excellent effort and sportsmanship throughout the day. 

We have also been on a trip to Bude with Year 1 from Winkleigh. Again, the weather was on our side 

and the children thoroughly enjoyed observing the habitat, rock pools and playing with their peers. It is a 

real pleasure to take the class out of school for trips and activities because they always behave well and 

represent the school impeccably. We would like to say thank you to the FOKNS for their support with 

these events, without which we would not be able to do them.  

Our lessons this week have included the Reception children thinking about what superpowers they 

would like to have if they were superheroes and investigating the relationships of numbers. Years 1 and 

2 have started a sequence using the poetry text, A First Book of the Sea by Nicola Davies and complet-

ed their maths units on place value and statistics respectively. They have also been creating a presenta-

tion on who they think is more significant to the development of nursing, testing the effects of exercise on 

their bodies and learning about Hajj, the Muslim pilgrimage to Mecca.    

We hope you have a great weekend and look forward to seeing you all next week.   

 

Well done Class 1.  

Mrs Godly          

Class 1 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Class 2 

Another busy week in Class 2! We are fast approaching the end of the Year and Year 
6’s have been very excited to receive their leaver’s hoodies and have enjoyed wear-
ing them this week in class. On Monday we had our sports day, the rain held off just! 
All the children enjoyed taking part in their house teams. It was great to see the chil-
dren all try their hardest, we have some very competitive children in Class 2! Year’s 
5 and 6 help to organise parts of the day from helping pre-school children to reset-
ting races. Thank you to Mrs Miali for organising the day. On Tuesday, some of our 
Year 5’s went for their taster day at Chumleigh with other Year 5 children from the 
surrounding area. In Science, Years 5 and 6 have been learning about the gestation 
periods and have created a bar chart to show the periods of times for different ani-
mals, they then used the data to say what they noticed from their table. In Years 3 
and 4, we have been learning about how our muscles work and the children annotat-
ed around a diagram of the arm how our muscles work to move our arms. In History, 
the children have learnt about Robert Walpole and have created a fact file about his 
life, Years 5 and 6 have created a short biography about him and the impact he had 
on politics. 

On Thursday some of Year 4, travelled to Winkleigh to attend their residential at Es-
cot. The children look like they are having a great time and I am looking forward to 
hearing about their trip next week. This week as a class we decided that we would 
make our forest school doughnuts for Golden time, with some small adaptions to the 
method! Next Tuesday we are having our class transition day and I am looking for-
ward to welcoming the New Year 3’s to class 2 and Year 6 will be having their taster 
day at Chumleigh. Next week Year 6 are on their surfing residential with Winkleigh. I 
am looking forward to seeing the fun that they get up too.  

 
Have a great weekend Class 
2!   
 
Mr Saltearn 



 

 

 FOKNS SUMMER FETE  

  
Thank you to everyone that came to enjoy our 1st ever Summer Fete!  

Fun was had by all, even the unicorn!  

We raised a massive £1410.32! 

THANK YOU!! 



 

 

 PRESCHOOL NEWS 

  



 

 

 JOB VACANCY 

  

 

 
JOB VACANCY 

At 

KINGS NYMPTON PRIMARY SCHOOL 

(from Winkleigh Primary School) 

 

CATERING ASSISTANT 

 
Monday to Friday 

10.30am – 1.30pm 
(15 hrs/week, term time only, following Kings Nympton school calendar) 

£554/month (£10.42/hour) 
(paid 12 months a year) 

 
Duties to include: 

Salad prep & boxing meals at Winkleigh 
Taking meals to & serving at Kings Nympton 

Washing up, returning boxes to Winkleigh 

 
 Full training given & uniform provided 

 Use of own vehicle required – mileage paid at 45p per mile 
 South West Norse DBS check will be carried out for this role 

 
For more details*, please contact 
laura.barrs@norsegroup.co.uk  

*also posted on Indeed 
 



 

 

SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
  17th April 2023 to 19th July 2023 

Check calendar for deadline dates. 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for Kings 

Nympton Primary School, which entitles your child/ren to re-

ceive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Class 1 who 

are eligible are encouraged to apply 

as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Free School Meals! 

 

 

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE

